



CYA Football & Cheer
P.O. Box 471/ 15 Eyler Road
Thurmont, MD 21788

Meeting Minutes

June 11, 2024 at 7:00 PM

Submitted by: Alisha Yocum

In attendance: Travis Allen, Devin Bradshaw, Joseph (JoJo) Bryant, Gil Brindley, Chris Cassidy, Jacoba Cassidy, Kathleen Davis, Maggie Deyton, Jeremy Johnson, Carey Johnson, Carrie Laird, Nathan Laird, Ethan McClure, Kelsey McClure, Candy Reaver, Meghan Ridenour, Brandon Rivera, CJ Steele, Kallie Steele, Brittany Tinsman, , Alisha Yocum

Meeting began at 7:12 PM

I. Opening Remarks

Jeremy Johnson welcome everyone and thanked everyone for the Open House being such a huge success.

II. Minutes

There were no changes to the minutes. Maggie Deyton made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Meghan Ridenour seconded the motion. Candy Reaver read the list of those with voting rights.

III. Financial Report

Maggie Deyton presented the Financial Report. There is currently \$50,853 in the bank account. Registration fees are continuing to come in. Expenses included Go Daddy, Amazon receipts for the parade, flyers for schools, etc. We are currently on track with budget and expenses. Jeremy resolved the Go Daddy charges today and we shouldn't see those in the future. Originally, we kept Go Daddy accounts due to open case related to the money that was stolen by a former Board Member. Candy

Reaver made a motion to approve the report as submitted. Carey Johnson seconded the report.

IV. **Committees**

Nathan Laird provided an update on the Game Day Committee. We have two quotes for the sound system. Once we order it will take 7-10 days to get the equipment. The new equipment should make it possible to hear across the entire field. There is also a need for a new paint sprayer.

Jeremy Johnson reported for the Registration Committee. We currently have 125 registrations, which is more than we had last year at this time. Registration deadline is June 30. Alisha Yocum mentioned that they are continuing to do the same marketing efforts, which are signs, social media, email, and ad in The Catoctin Banner.

Jacoba Cassidy reported for the Equipment Committee. Cheer inventory has been completed and are working on football inventory. Need to order new flag jerseys. Chris Cassidy did report that he got pricing back on the 16 new helmets needed. The cost will be \$282 a helmet.

Meghan Ridenour reported for the Fundraising/Special Events Committee. Pictures will take place on the first home game. Dates still need to be set for the Punt, pass, Kick fundraiser. The group is also considering a raffle for prime parking spaces. There was discussion about presenting Jerry Ferson's family with a plaque during the first home game. Gil Brindley will reach out to Jerry's family to coordinate. Alisha Yocum will create a sign-up link for the parades.

Jacoba Cassidy brought up the idea of a cookout on the evening of weigh-ins, which will be August 17. Jacoba will create a sign-up for families. This can be included in the Welcome letter as well.

Candy Reaver reported on the Scholarship Committee. The Awards Ceremony went well. Alex Hawk and Wayne Ferson were the two recipients of the scholarship. Jeremy Johnson share a thank you letter from Alex Hawk.

V. **Football Report**

Chris Cassidy gave the football report. The first Skills and Drills starts on June 24 and there will be a coaches' meeting on June 26. The high school football camp begins next week.

VI. Cheer Report

Meghan Ridenour gave cheer report. Shannon Ritchie will be the Head Coach for Pony. They had a great turnout for Cheer Camp. A total of 55 girls participated. The cheer shirts were donated by a local business. Meghan Ridenour said those funds that were originally be used for t-shirts will be kept in the CYA bank account. Jeremy Johnson confirmed that with that money if there is something cheer needs we can adjust budget to use those extra funds if needed for something else.

VII. CYA, Inc

No updates for CYA, Inc.

VIII. MVYFL

Next meeting will be on July 14. Girl's Flag Football will have its own logo and he is working with Robbie Nash from Inked on the logo. All the jerseys will be the same across the league.

IX. Other

Jeremy Johnson proposed bylaw changes. They are small changes that will help us function better. One is adding the Director of Operations as a person who can have a debit card. The other two are operational. Instead of the minutes being email prior to the event, the minutes will instead be printed and handed out at the meeting and a line will be added that a written version of the financial report needs to be presented. We are already provided written financial reports, but we want to clarify for the future. One reason for providing minutes at the meeting is then un-approved minutes are not out in the public.

X. Adjournment

Brandon Rivera made the motion to adjourn. Meghan Ridenour seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned at 8:03 PM.

Action Items

- Maggie Deyton to put \$25,000 into CD at PNC (This is being postponed to Fall 2024)
- Jeremy Johnson will write letter needed for the Bank so Jacoba can be added to the bank account
- Alisha Yocum will create sign-up for the parade
- Jacoba will create sign-up for the potluck on the evening of weign-ins

- Gil Brindley will reach out to Ferson family about presenting plaque at first home game